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ACTING PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 
Proverb: Laughter is the best medicine. 

Meaning: When your in a difficult situation, laughing can make it easier to get through that 
situation. www.engvid.com. 

 

Wuman Njinde Parents, Students and the School Community,  

It is not unusual at this time of the year for staff to be super busy as they juggle after school 
meeting commitments and plan for the term ahead. I would like to thank you for being patient 
with us and giving us some extra space so we can focus on getting to know our students, meet 
DET expectations and collaborate and plan for our student needs. We have quite a few pro-
grams and school operations in the pipework's that we are putting the final touches to so that 
we can start to  implement and make the necessary changes in the school. They include the 
Tutoring Program, the advertising and employment of a school cleaner, the implementation of 
The Storm Birds Program in Term 1 and the employment of a School Chaplain. I will let you 
know the outcome of these once they have been finalised. Due to the school signing on to 
School Stream app which is an online communication tool, our newsletters will go out on a 
fortnightly basis to avoid the doubling up of information. We look forward to seeing you in the 
next couple of weeks when we host our Parent / Teacher conversations (You will receive more 
information regarding this), so until then please donõt hesitate to call, email ,speak to us in 
person and or use the School Stream App to keep in contact. Until next time. 

Sarah  

IMPORTANT DATES IN FEBRUARY 
Newsletter    - Thursday 4th and 18th. 
Shire Library   - Tuesday 9th at 9.30am. 
Parent / teacher interviews - Tuesday 16th and or Wednesday 17th. 
School Council    - Monday 15th at 5pm. 
MARC Van   - Wednesday 17th. 

BUCHAN PRIMARY SCHOOL  

IS A BARR SCHOOL. (BUSHFIRE AT RISK REGISTER)  

This means our school will be closed and unstaffed 

on Code Red Days as well as other days deemed  

unsafe. Families will be given as much warning 

as possible. Safety is our first priority. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BELATED BIRTHDAY WISHES 

A big birthday shout out to Oliver S who celebrated his birthday on 31st Jan. We hope you had 
an amazing day. 

HOT LUNCHES 

This started this week. Please refer below to what is on the menu each week. 

4th Feb - Dim Sims  11th Feb - Hot dogs   18th Feb - Dim Sims 

25th Feb - Hot dogs  4th March - Dim Sims  11th March - Hot dogs 

18th March - Dim Sims 25th March - Hot dogs 

SHIRE MAINTENANCE WORK 

At the end of January we had the Shire visit the school to trim the tree near the Sport Shed 
which will make a huge difference to reducing the leaf litter that it created and to remove a 
stump on the nature strip. 
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SCHOOL REVIEW 

Due to COVID-19, our school review in Term 2 was postponed. It will now be happening Term 



voting on Friday when they will be announced. I would also like to take this opportunity to 
welcome Luca to our school and classroom, Luca is in grade 4 and has already made lots of 
new friends. The timetable is viewable on School Stream and I am excited to continue with 
STEM from last year, students will be provided with lots of opportunities to create questions, 
form hypotheses, experiment, make improvements and reflect . All the students are learning 
about forces this week and I will take some footage of the seniors tomorrow and upload it on-
to School Stream. Friday students will be receiving homework and it will be given out each 
Friday afternoon and need to be returned the following Friday.   

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

This week the junior class has been focusing on relationship building, routine and organisation 
and following classroom expectations and they have been doing a terrific job with this. We 
have also been working on our phonics and handwriting and we have made a start with our 
recount writing which is our focus for this term. For our online learning we have been partici-
pating in Mathletics, Prodigy (Maths) and Literacy Planet. Homework will be individualised to 
suit where each student is at and will include take home books and MIOOW or M200W sight 
word lists and spelling. Children will be given a 2021 Reading Trek Homework Diary tomorrow 
and parents will need to write in this diary as to what homework was completed and when.  
Everything you need to know will be outlined in your childõs diary tomorrow. Homework will 
be handed out each Friday and it is to be returned the following Friday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL STREAM APP 

Thank you to our parents who have signed on to our School Stream app. We will be using this 
tool for the majority of our communication. This app allows you to receive important up-
dates, newsletters, media files such as videos of students working, a messenger app where 
you can communicate with teachers and it also gives you the flexibility of signing school no-
tices online when parent permission is required. Overall it is helping us to reduce our foot-
print and save paper. 

SMILE SQUAD 

We have had the Smile Squad here all this week. Thank you to parents for coming on board 
and using this service. 

COVID 

You are possibly aware that, with a new case detected in Melbourne recently, restrictions 
were re-introduced from midnight last night. At 7:48am, we received an update from 
DET. The current procedures are: 
- All students must wear a mask when indoors. 
- Teachers are not required to wear a mask when teaching, but must wear a mask indoors 
at all other times. 
- All secondary college students travelling on the school bus must wear a mask at all 
times. 
- If you are unwell, you must stay at home and should get tested. 



rectly to the schOol and are tied to the student. Your card must be current as at 27th January 
or 19h April, 2021.  

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an applica-

tion form this year unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred: 

new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year. 

changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, con-

cession card number, or new siblings commencing this year. 

Please call into the office for an application form or ask your child to pick one up to take 
home.  

Please return your forms as soon as possible.   

Notices Attached to this Newsletter  

Headlice form, Local Excursion form, Photo form  & Student Details Contact form  

Please return all forms to the office as soon as possible so we can update our records on the 
system. Your attention to this is appreciated and very important.  

Hello Buchan Community and welcome back to school for 2021!   

I hope that we have a truly amazing year! 

Sarah and I have made some exciting plans for this term and it includes running a program 
called Stormbirds for the students.  

Stormbirds is a small group program for students who have been through the bushfires. The 
program helps them manage the changes they have experienced as a response to the natural 
disaster.  I have attached some further information about the program, so that parents/ care-
givers can decide if they would like their child to participate.  Participation in the program is 
optional. I have also planned a parent information session at the school to talk about it fur-
ther.   

Parent Stormbirds Morning Tea and Information Session: 

Monday 22nd February 9.15am (Morning Tea provided) 

The other dates I will be in the school this term are: 

Monday 1st March 9-3.30pm 
Monday 15th March 9-3.30pm 
Monday 22nd March 9-3.30pm 
Monday 29th March 9-3.30pm 

Please feel free to come and visit me at the school on these dates or call me at any other 


